

GREETS INCOMING PRESIDENT OF SURGEONS' GROUP—Dr. Harold L. Foss, right, Danville, Pa., outgoing president of the American College of Surgeons, congratulated Dr. Fred W. Rankin, left, Lexington, who was installed as his successor last night at Chicago. More than 1,100 surgeons were inducted last night as fellows of the group, world's largest organization of surgeons. Cap and gown ceremonies last night closed the five-day annual meeting of the organization which has a membership of 19,000. See story on Page 12 (Associated Press Wirephoto).